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QUAT RINSE

DISINFECTANT/DEODORIZER/SANITIZER

GUARANTEE:
n-Alkyl (C12 5%, C14 60%, C16 30%, C18 5%)

dimethyl benzyl ammonium chlorides........5.0%
n-Alkyl (C12 68%, C14 32%) dimethyl

ethylbenzyl ammonium chlorides............5.0%

COMMERCIAL / DIN 02207591

REGISTRATION NO. 24991

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

DANGER

CAUSES EYE DAMAGE

FOR COMMERCIAL, INDUSTRIAL AND INSTITUTIONAL USE ONLY.

SEE ADDITIONAL PRECAUTIONARY STATEMENTS ON LEFT PANEL 

NET CONTENTS: 3.8 LITRES

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

LOT # SEE BOTTOM OF CONTAINER

United States Address:
Essential Industries, Inc.

P.O. Box 12
Merton, WI 53056-0012

Canadian Address:
Essential Industries, Inc.

4419-33A Avenue
Edmonton, Alberta T6L 4X2



DIRECTIONS FOR USE:  

FOOD PROCESSING EQUIPMENT: For sanitization of previously cleaned
food processing equipment and food utensils dilute 30 mL per 15.2
litres of water to provide 200 ppm of active quaternaries.  Apply
with cloth, mop or sponge.  Surfaces should remain wet for 1
minute followed by adequate draining and air drying.  Fresh
solutions should be prepared daily or when used solution becomes
visibly dirty.  For mechanical application used solution may not
be reused for sanitizing applications.

HOSPITALS: For floors, walls and other hard surfaces.  In nursing
Homes, Institutions, as well as Sink Tops, Garbage Pails, and
Restrooms, use concentrate at 105 mL per 19 litres of water. 
Apply with cloth, mop, or sponge.  Treated surfaces must remain
wet for 10 minutes.  Prepare a fresh solution daily or when used
solution becomes visibly dirty.  At this level concentrate will
be effective against Pseudomonas aeruginosa PRD-10.  For heavily
soiled or contaminated areas, a precleaning step is required.

DAIRIES: To sanitize dairy equipment such as tanks, lines, pails,
and milk cans, first clean and rinse the equipment thoroughly. 
Then apply sanitizing solution containing 30 mL to 15.2 litres of
water (200 ppm). Apply with cloth, mop or sponge.  Surfaces
should remain wet for 1 minute followed by adequate draining and
air drying.  Fresh solution should be prepared daily or when used
solution becomes visibly dirty.  For mechanical application, used
solution may not be reused for sanitizing applications.  Follow
recommendations of local Health Board.

HOUSEHOLD: For sanitizing and disinfecting precleaned floors,
walls and non-porous hard surfaces.  For Homes, Locker Rooms,
Garbage Pails, Sink Tops, Corridors, Offices and Shower Stalls. 
Clean surface.  Apply solution with mop or cloth.  Sanitize with
30 mL to 15.2 litres of water.  Disinfect with 90 mL to 19 litres
of water.  Treated surfaces must remain wet for 10 minutes. 
Prepare a fresh solution daily or when used solution becomes
visibly dirty.  Kills Staphyloccoccus aureus and Salmonella
choleraesuis.  

RESTAURANT AND BAR RINSE: 



1. Scrape and prewash utensils and glasses whenever possible.

2. Wash with a good detergent or compatible cleaner (a
commercial cleaner or detergent can be recommended).

3. Rinse with clean water.

4. Sanitize in a solution of 30 mL to 15.2 litres of water (200
ppm).  Immerse all utensils for at least two minutes or for
a contact time specified by governing sanitary code.

5. Place sanitized utensils on a rack or drainboard to air dry.

PRECAUTION: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Causes severe eye and
skin damage.  Do not get in eyes, on skin or on clothing. 
Harmful if swallowed.  Wear goggles or face shield and rubber
gloves when handling.  Avoid contamination of food.  Remove and
wash contaminated clothing.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS:  In case of contact, immediately flush
eyes or skin with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes.  For
eyes, call a physician.  Remove and wash contaminated clothing
before reuse.  If swallowed, drink egg whites or gelatin
solution, or if these are not available, drink large quantities
of water.  Call a physician or poison control centre immediately.

NOTE TO PHYSICIAN:  Probable mucosal damage may contraindicate
the use of gastric lavage.  

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Probable mucosal damage may
contraindicate the use of gastric lavage.  Measures against
circulatory shock, respiratory depression and convulsion may be
needed.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings 
to treatment site.



2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to disposal.

3. Make the container unsuitable for further use.

4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory
Agency or the Manufacturer.

DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.

+))


